
                Minutes of a meeting of Acton Beauchamp Group Parish Council 
                        held at 8 p.m. on Tuesday,  14th. November,  2017 at 
                                     Stanford Bishop Village Hall 
 
PRESENT:     Alec Elliot   - in the chair          Robert Wall 
                      Richard Potter                            Francis Lowden 
                      Richard Kuehn                            Katherine Smith 
                      Jean Morris (Clerk) 
 
Everyone was welcomed to the meeting. 
 

1.   Apologies for Absence   none were received. 
 

2.   Declarations of Interest   none. 
 

3.   Representations from the public (ten minutes)   none. 
 

4.  To consider minutes of a meeting dated 8th. August, 2017   An email was sent to Wilf 
Keeley who had expressed an interest in becoming a Footpath Officer,  but had no 
response.   The minutes were agreed and signed. 

 

5.  To consider minutes of a meeting dated 12th. September,  2017   were agreed and 
signed. 

 

6. To consider minutes of a meeting dated 17th. October,  2017   were agreed and signed. 
 

7. Finance   Statement of Account   Community Account   £2,778.67 
                                                                      
The precept figure has to be received by Herefordshire Council by the end of the 
year.   Anticipated figures were considered,  before a vote was taken and 
unanimously AGREED at £6,000. 
 

8.   Planning   Malvern View Country Park,   Stanford Bishop.   All the representations 
have now appeared on the website;   consultation is due to close in the next few days.  
Up until last week this application was going to Planning Committee. 
 
Herefordshire Council have been made aware that the applicants have bought a piece 
of land on the corner opposite the Herefordshire House.   Neighbours will be informed 
of the proposals. 
 



 Nigel Shaw,  District Councillor for Bringsty Ward,  who is opposed to the proposal,  
will insist it goes to the Planning Committee. 
 

9. Correspondence   An article referring to Madley Parish Council,  whose Councillors and 
Clerk  all resigned together was read out of the Clerks and Council Direct magazine. 
 

10.    Website   The public do not seem to show much interest in it. 
 

                                 The meeting closed at 8.35 p.m. 

 
                                                                                                                                                                                         

 
 

 


